
 

 

MINUTES 
GOVERNANCE COORDINATING COMMITTEE (GCC) Meeting #66 

Tuesday, 25 October 2005 
Chancellor's Conference Room 

 
 
1. Paul Layer called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m. 
 
A. ROLL CALL 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
Maya Salganek, Staff Council President  
Jeff Stepp, President-Elect 
Paul Layer, President Faculty Senate 
Shirish Patil, President-Elect 
Scott McCrea, Chair, Intercollegiate Athletics Committee 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: 
 
Joe Blanchard, President, ASUAF



 

 

 
B. Chancellor’s Campus Diversity Action Committee (CCDAC) – Maya Salganek for Maria Reyes. 
 
Maya Salganek updated the Council about CCDAC business. 
 
Campus-wide Diversity – Maya Salganek reported that the committee is seeing campus–wide input 
on the diversity plan. 
 
3. GOVERNACE REPORTS 
 
A. Joseph Blanchard – ASUAF President 
 
Joseph Blanchard sent the following note for discussion: 
 
I wanted to talk about the idea of creating a student judiciary, and update the GCC where I was on the 
project and what kind of vision I had for the future of ASUAF in relation to dealing with student 
conflicts at UAF. The title of such an addition could be simply ASUAF Judiciary. 
 
Joseph Blanchard was not available to discuss the ASUAF Judiciary idea.  The GCC will discuss the 
issue when he is available. 
 
B. Paul Layer – Faculty Senate 
 
Occupational/Workforce Certification Program – Paul Layer stated that TVC is working on 
developing several programs that are more work place focused as compared to an academic degree 
program.  The Board of Regents (BOR) will review the proposed Program in December.  He stated 
the Faculty Senate is negotiating on the name of the Program and what the number of credits will be.  
He said that the biggest problem faced by students is enrolling in a certificate program, completing 
the courses, and then leaving the certificate program. This looks like a failure in our system, but as far 
as person and employer are concerned it is a success.  We want to be able to circumvent their success 
with our success.  One of the biggest concerns is the problem of transferring courses from other 
institutions.  In the catalog there is a table of substitutions and guidelines for how we deal with 
transfer courses and how they map into core courses.  The bigger problem is when they are 
transferring within University of Alaska system, because we have a core which is a series of courses 
that are very specific and Anchorage and Juneau have a shopping list.  The BOR policy tells us that 
we must take those 30 courses from whatever shopping list the student took and map them into our 
core; this is what is in the catalog now.  We have to be fair to our students that have to take the 
specific core and also to the transcript students coming in so that they are not penalized. 
 
Mixed Gender Committees – Paul Layer reported that the Faculty senate passed a motion to have all 
Senate committees be composed of mixed gender. 
 
Committee on the Status of Women Survey – Paul Layer reported that the survey conducted by the 
committee had good response and good representation campus-wide. 
 
Maya Salganek asked about occupational credentials, she stated that staff members are not able to use 
the tuition waiver to take the professional development courses. Paul Layer replied that the Senate has 
not discussed this issue. Scott McCrea stated that Michelle Renfrew is looking into this issue of 
taking transcript courses vs. non-transcript courses.  Maya Salganek stated that the Staff Council is 
concerned with being able to use the tuition waiver to take professional development courses.  Paul 
Layer stated that the occupational credits are not the same issue.  Maya Salganek stated that we 



 

 

should look into inviting Michelle Renfrew to a meeting. 
 
Grading Policy – Paul Layer stated that the Senate is soliciting responses from the students and 
departments as to whether or not we should revisit changing the grading policy.  Paul Layer stated 
that so far the responses from students have been favorable.  He stated the last time the issue surfaced 
was about ten-years ago.   
 
Strategic Plan – Shirish Patil informed the Committee that the Strategic Plan Committee will make a 
series of reports to the Senate, Staff Council, and all stake-holders by the end of December to get 
feedback. 
 
C. Maya Salganek – 



 

 

 
Dissolving the Diversity and Tolerance Committee – Maria Reyes sent the following note: 
 
The members of the Diversity & Tolerance Committee have not met since spring 
2005, and most are now members of the new committee (Chancellor’s Committee on Diversity and 
Tolerance). The total membership of the Chancellor's Committee has expanded. I recommend that on 
that basis and since both committees had similar goals, the GCC consider dissolving the old 



 

 

***************** 
 
A tape of this Governance Coordinating Committee meeting is available in the Governance Office, 
Room 312 Signers' Hall. 
 
 
 
 
 


